
 

 

  

Hedgerley Parish Council  

       Minutes of Meeting held on March 13th, 2025 
       8.00pm Memorial Hall, Hedgerley     

 
 

 
In attendance –  Cllr Thomas Broom (TB), (Chairman), Cllr. Neil Coxhead (NC), Cllr. Anthony Bremner 
(AB), and the Clerk (PH). Present four members of the public.  
 
Chairman indicated emergency exits. 

 

1. To approve Minutes 
Minutes were approved as a true record, and signed. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

2. Bucks Council –  
 Hedgerley Hill surfacing will be included in the next Financial Year. 
 Re. Fly tipping. Cameras are going to be put up again. 
 TB said the budget was passed to £120m. The quality of work as improved. 
 Elections on the 1st May. 

 

3. Clerks Information items 
       Relocation of 583 bus terminus in Hedgerley. Waiting to hear back from bus company. 
  

4. Finance report  
 Report noted, cheques signed. 

Unity Trust Bank – Paul Miller and Clerk met and have got up to date info to progress to 
completion. 
Tree Safety Report – quotes 
First half of Precept has been received 
Nature Sign Designs has sent the refund of double payment. 
Church Meadow annual payment is now due. 

                           

Planning – planning report attached separately 
  
 
 

COMMUNITY SUBMISSIONS 
George Walker informed the meeting that the lamp post on Parish Lane was now working. 

Highways are looking into who is responsible for the light. If there is no answer as to whom is responsible, HPC 
are offering 

Tom Webb  mentioned the accident at One Pin where at Taxi driver was involved. 
 



 

 

 
 

5. Property 
Holly hedge behind Woodside awaiting quotes. 
Play area surface damage. Further damage had been done. Clerk had spoken to HAGS and sent 
photos of the further damage with a view of them quoting. If it proves too costly, will order the 
wetpour and get it done ourselves.  

       
6. Biodiversity Plan 

NC Biodiversity Plan for consideration for adoption 
 

7. Meetings 
To report on -  
To attend - Slade Farm liaison meeting – Cancelled for 17th April but  Victoria said we can do the 
week commencing 19th May. During the visit, we’d be happy to show the group our offsite tree 
planting and wetland area, so they can see both the work we’ve completed and what remains to 
be done in order to achieve net gains in biodiversity. 
 

8. Date of next meeting 
April 17th, 2025 
 
Meeting closed at 9.00pm  

 
 
 
 


